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Message from Mrs Keep

The first fortnight of the new term has passed in the blink of an eye, and 
we have all settled quickly back into routine.  A number of new families 
have joined the school and, as always, the children have done a sterling 
job helping them to feel at home.  Thank you to everyone who has helped 
to welcome somebody new.

The term has got off to a busy start with plenty of activities enriching 
the curriculum and celebrating success. Starting in the first week with 
the winning House, Youngs, and winning Pride, Mufasa, heading to the 
cinema to celebrate their success last term, there have also been gifted & 
talented workshops, guest speakers and a music concert. Added to this, 
we’ve had a cracking start to our new season of rugby and netball, when 
conditions on the pitches have allowed, with our co-ed teams showing 
tenacity and not a jot of bending to old-fashioned gender stereotypes.  It 
all looks promising for the term to come!

While the school year starts in September, the start of the new calendar 
year means we have used assembly times to talk about our resolutions.  
With some help from Calvin & Hobbes, I challenged the children to 
be ambitious for themselves, but also to be kind to themselves if they 
occasionally slip up on their journey to improve themselves in some way.  
As is always the case at the start of a new term, the children have the 
energy to be the best version of themselves and it’s a pleasure to spend 
time with them.  

Notices are on Page 11

www.lancingprephove.co.uk           @LancingPrepHove    Follow us on         LancingPrepHove

Chinese New Year

Here are just a couple of  images 
from our splendid feast. See 
page 9 for more about this 
celebration!
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Pre-Prep News

Pre-School
The children have been celebrating Chinese New Year. They arrived at school to discover a Chinese 
themed café in their classroom; using the dumpling steamer and chopsticks to serve food. The children 
have listened to Chinese stories and how the animals came about to represent each year. As this year is 
the year of the rabbit (which also fits nicely into our pet topic) the children had a go at drawing a rabbit, 
writing ‘r’ for rabbit and playing a game at forest school where the fox chases the rabbit. 

We have also decorated the classroom with Chinese lanterns attaching our names to them written on red 
strips of paper, for luck, keeping in with the theme of the Chinese symbols going down rather than across 
like how we are used to seeing.

Gung Hay Fat Choy!
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Pre-Prep News

Reception
It has been all about the Gruffalo over the past few weeks in Reception. The children had a very cold but 
fantastic visit to Friston Forest where they made Gruffalo bread and built shelters. They came back to 
school to their very own Gruffalo hunt. 

There was even a ‘break in’ from the Gruffalo himself who was trying to warn us about Mouse. Although 
they didn’t manage to see him, the children used their investigative skills to look for clues, coming 
together to write him a letter. 

As if that was not enough, the children have been making habitats for the small woodland creatures from 
mud and other woodland materials, imprinting, and matching footprints extending their learning and 
language with their peers.
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Pre-Prep News

Year 1 
The children had a stunning start to their topic with a talk from Alex Hibbert, a real-life polar explorer! 
He told us all about his expeditions to the Arctic circle and how he overcame different challenges. The 
children loved asking different questions and finding but mostly enjoyed learning about the dogs who 
travelled with him! 

In English, the children thought about the type of clothing, equipment and food that they might need to 
take on an expedition. We also made our instruction writing purposeful by ending with making our very 
own hot chocolate with marshmallows! We began by orally rehearsing the steps needed to make hot 
chocolate, after which we wrote the instructions, complete with time connectives. 
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Pre-Prep News

Year 2
The children have have been busy immersing themselves in our India topic over the past few weeks. 

They have been learning about famous landmarks, as well as styles of artwork. They have created some 
fantastic Mehndi inspired Rangoli’s and are looking forward to making Indian weaving baskets next week. 

During our PE lessons they have been learning gymnastics and tag rugby and despite the cold weather 
they managed to enjoy some small, sided games in preparation for a session on the Indian sport, 
Kabaddi. 

It has been a busy few week, but the children are all smiles as we embrace the spring term. 
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Year 3
The last cohort of Year 3s instructed us in no uncertain terms that we had to explore Greek Myths with 
our new cohort and so….we are!

The foreword of the book tells us Greek Myths are full of ‘happy endings,’ Year 3 respectfully disagree so 
far! At the start of term they read Pandora’s box and this week have been working collaboratively in both 
small groups and as a class to re-tell the fateful story of Daedalus and Icarus. 

The children, as always, impressed with their ability to work as a team and each group created a very 
impressive section of the story which showed off their creative writing skills. Next they edited them with 
care ensuring grammatical rules were correct, spellings accurate and also opted to change a word or two 
for more exciting vocabulary. They finally put the parts together to create their own, and arguably better 
than the original (!), version of the myth. 

Prep News
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Prep News

Year 4
The children had a workshop with Guy, a local 
dentist, who spoke to them about all things tooth 
related! 

The children asked some very interesting and 
well-thought-out questions and were given their 
own dentist goody bag so that they could put into 
practice what they had learned about brushing 
their teeth effectively.

Year 5
In Design Technology, the pupils have just completed their wooden bow ties. 

They began by drawing out the shape, then, using a coping saw, they cut out the basic shape and 
smoothed it off using rasps and sandpaper. Finally they chose some material to add as the knot part of 
the tie, and added some elastic to fit. 

They are all very proud of their work and so are we!
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Prep News

AGT Smart Thinkers Workshops
The children from Years 1 to 8 were set the challenge to work in teams to solve numerous hands-on 
challenges, gathering the clues and using logical deduction to solve a central problem. The aim of the 
thinking skills workshops was to boost the children’s self-confidence, build their resilience and improve 
communication skills that support them both in the classroom and into their social lives. It was a lot of fun 
too!
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Prep News

Celebrating the Year of the Rabbit
The children enjoyed a special lunch today to celebrate Chinese New Year, welcoming the Year of the 
Rabbit.  The story of Chinese New Year tells us that rabbits’ kindness might make them seem soft or 
weak but in truth, a gentle personality hides their confidence and strength. They are steadily moving 
towards their goal, no matter what negativity they might encounter. While LPH can’t feasibly be described 
as quiet, Mrs Keep hopes, like the Rabbit, we balance confidence and strength with kindness. 
We would like to thank our catering team for such a wonderful meal and the children in Year 7 Art Club 
who made the decorations for the Laurent Hall, which made the feast even more special.
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Prep News

Boys’ Rugby Results
Wednesday 4 January W/D/L

1st XI v Dorset House W

Colts A v Dorset House W

Colts B v Dorset House L

Thursday 5 January

U9A v Dorset House D

U9B v Dorset House D

U8A v Dorset House D

U8B v Dorset House D

Wednesday 11 January

1st VII v Copthorne (touch) W

Colts A v Copthorne (touch) W

1st VII v St Christopher’s (touch) L

Colts A v St Christopher’s (touch) W

Our planned fixtures on 12, 18 & 19 January were 
cancelled due to the weather. Two U8 games did 
go ahead on 19 January
U8A v Brighton College, St 

Christopher’s and 
Cottesmore

D

U8B Brighton College, St 
Christopher’s and 
Cottesmore

D

 

Girls’ Netball Results

Thursday 5 January W/D/L

U9 v Lancing Prep Worthing D

U8 v Lancing Prep Worthing D

Colts A v Dorset House (Football) W

Colts B v Dorset House (Football) W

Wednesday 11 January

1st VII v Lancing Prep Worthing W

2nd VII v Lancing Prep Worthing D

Colts A v Lancing Prep Worthing L

Colts B v Lancing Prep Worthing W

Colts C v Lancing Prep Worthing W

Thursday 12 January

Planned fixtures were cancelled due to weather

U8 v St Christopher’s D

Wednesday 18 January

U12 v Brighton Girls W

Colts A v Brighton Girls W

Colts B v Brighton Girls W

Well done!
Congratulations to 
Lawson in 7G for 
gaining his red belt in 
Aikido. Lawson first 
started Aikido last term 
as part of the Year 7 
carousel of co-curricular 
activities up at Lancing 
College and enjoyed it 
so much, he is carrying 
on with it outside 
school.  

We wish him every 
success for his next and 
subsequent gradings.
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Notice Board

Term Dates for the remainder of this academic year 2022-23 and the start of 2023-24 are shown below:  
 
Spring Term 2023 
Term starts Wednesday 4 January 2023  
Half term from Friday 10 February 2023 usual collection times, re-starting Monday 20 February 2023 
Term ends Friday 24 March 2023                                  
Summer Term 2023                        
Term starts Tuesday 18 April 2023 
Half term from Friday 26 May 2023 usual collection times, re-starting Monday 5 June 2023 
Term ends Thursday 6 July 2023 

Autumn Term 2023 
Inset Day Monday 4 & Tuesday 5 September
Term starts Wednesday 6 September 2023
Half term from Friday 20 October usual collection times, re-starting Monday 6 November 2023
Term ends Friday 15 December 2023 12.00 noon

Spring Term 2024
Inset Day Friday 5 January 2024
Term starts Monday 8 January 2024
Half term from Friday 9 February usual collection times, re-starting Monday 19 February 2024
Term ends Friday 22 March 2024

Reception for September 2023
We are very pleased that our two Reception 
classes for September are now fully subscribed 
and we have opened a waiting list for those 
hoping space might become available between 
now and then.

We aren’t aware of any children already in school 
who have Reception age siblings not already on 
our entry list but please do get in touch with Sarah 
Olsen if that is the case and we will do our best to 
accommodate any requests from a current family.

We also know that word of mouth, and particularly 
a personal recommendation from our current 
parents, makes a considerable contribution to the 
interest in the school from families whom we do 
not already have in our Admissions process.

We are already handling enquiries for Reception 
places for September 2024, so if parents have 
been kind enough to recommend us to other 
families, please do let them know they should 
contact us sooner rather than later to ensure they 
are on our radar.

Many thanks
Mrs Keep

New Arrivals
We were delighted to hear the news that two of 
our staff have welcomed additions to their family.

Mrs French’s baby son arrived just before the end 
of term in December and Mr Sulleyman (in our 
premises department) and his wife had their baby 
earlier this week.

We wish both families well and look forward to 
meeting the new arrivals very soon.

Mrs Keep
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SWERVE SOCCER 
FEBRUARY CAMPS 2023

SWERVESOCCER.COM

Swerve Soccer provide a safe and enjoyable atmosphere over the course of each 
camp with focus on fun for all abilities! Players can expect daily matches, World 
Cup Tournaments, challenges and lunchtime competitions. Each day there will be 
opportunities for children in each age group to win stickers for their Swerve Sticker 
Book for ‘Player of the Day’, ‘Goal of the Day’, ‘Save of the Day’ and many more! On 
the last day of camp, everyone will leave with an award with a few walking away 
with a trophy for ‘Junior Player of the Week, ‘Senior Player of the Week’ and ‘Coaches 
Award’. Visit swervesoccer.com or email info@swervesoccercamps.com for more 
information or to book.

Location  Date Ages Price 
p/d Timings Early 

Drop

BHASVIC College, Old Shoreham Road, 
Hove, BN3 6EG  (grass/sports hall) 

13-17 
Feb 5-13 £22-

£30
10am- 

3pm 9am

Bede’s Prep School, Dukes Drive, 
Eastbourne, BN20 7XL (sports hall) 

13-15 
Feb 5-13 £18.30

-£30
10am- 

3pm N/A

Cradle Hill,  Lexden Road, Seaford, BN25 
3BA (astro/classroom) 

15-17 
Feb 5-13 £18.30

-£30
10am- 

3pm 9am

RECEIVE 15% 
OFF! 

USE CODE  
FEB2023 

Cannot be used in 
conjunction with any other 

promotion. Use at checkout. 
Expires on the 6th Feb.
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